     NLAF Prisoners Forum

     Report to NLAF – February 2012
The NLAF Prisoners Forum last met on 16 February 2012.  At that meeting, items on the agenda included: 
· Security scanning procedures in correctional centres – Assistant Commissioner Lee Downes addressed the Forum and provided information about the reasons for the introduction of x-ray and biometric scanning machines at correctional centres across NSW.  Corrective Services NSW (CS NSW) has agreed to develop information / fact sheets about x-ray scanning and biometric scanning policies and procedures that will be distributed to solicitors via the NLAF Prisoners Forum.  Corrective Services NSW have also agreed to use the NLAF Prisoners Forum as a focus group to seek feedback on communication initiatives relating to security issues.
· Prisoners and links to homelessness – The NLAF Prisoners Forum has drafted a letter addressed to the CEO of Housing NSW outlining the concerns of the Forum about aspects of Housing NSW policies that negatively impact on prisoners’ ability to secure or maintain a tenancy with Housing NSW.  

· Inmate access to interpreters for legal interviews – CS NSW is currently reviewing its policies in relation to interpreters.  NLAF Forum members are preparing a briefing paper to be submitted to CS NSW, outlining the difficulties and challenges that solicitors and their clients experience in attempting to successfully access interpreters during legal visits.

· The operation of the Work and Development Orders (WDO) Scheme in correctional centres – The Forum discussed the legal issues that limit the transfer of personal information of prisoners from CS NSW to the State Debt Recovery Office and the potential ways to address these legal issues in order to facilitate the operation of the scheme in correctional centres. 
· Reports on work of other groups addressing prisons, including the Corrective Services NSW Legal Practitioners Group and the Women’s Advisory Council.
Other issues discussed included, availability of solicitors to take on personal injury matters on behalf of prisoners, support for Aboriginal prisoners, programs for perpetrators of domestic violence and mapping of legal outreach services to correctional centres across NSW.
Prisoners Legal Information Portal

The Prisoners Legal Information Team (PLIT) will meet on Wednesday 22 February 2012 to review content to be updated and removed from the site.  Corrective Services NSW has agreed to make the Prisoners legal Information Portal publicly available on the Corrective Services NSW website.
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